Lt. Thomas J. Flanagan, Jr.,
Asst. A. & R. Officer,
Recreation Office Reception Center #1772,
Jefferson Barracks, Missouri.

Dear Lieutement Flanagan:

I am sorry for the delay in replying to your kind letter concerning the scheduling of baseball games this spring.

Our athletic budget is such that we find it necessary to play our games close at home, and do not plan a trip toward St. Louis. If we had the money I assure you it would be a pleasure to play your team.

Thanking you for your thought of us, and with best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, 'Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH

RECREATION OFFICE RECEPTION CENTER #1772 Jefferson Barracks, Missouri.

February 22, 1942

Athletic Office Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Attention: Varsity Baseball Coach

Dear Sir:

The Reception Center "Missions" will place a strong baseball club in the field this spring under the teutalage of Private John Sturm.

In addition to meeting the best of semi-pro teams in this area it is our hope to schedule games with college and university nines who are in the St. Louis area on their road trips.

We have three baseball diamonds on the Barracks grounds and have also made arrangements to use fields in the city. In the event your team will be in this neighborhood this spring and you would be interested in scheduling a game I would appreciate hearing from you.

Inasmuch as our games will be played admission free it will be impossible for us to make arrangements regarding traveling expenses for visiting teams.

Trusting to hear from you in the near future, I am.

Sincerely

THOMAS J. FLANAGAN JR

2nd. Lieut., Cav.

Asst. A. & R. Officer

Lt. Thomas J. Flanagan, Jr.,
Asst. A. & R. Officer,
Recreation Office Reception Center #1772,
Jefferson Barracks, Missouri.

Dear Lieutenant Flanagan:

Dr. Allen, who coaches the baseball team, during his absence from the office. Dr. Allen will return on Saturday, and I am sure you will hear from him early next week.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary to Dr. Forrest C. Allen.

Mr. A. J. Lewandowski, Baseball Coach, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Webraska.

Doer Low:

I am sorry that we were unable to make arrangements in regard to our baseball schedule a little earlier. However, I wrote you in an effort to play some games close at home, but I realized that your schedule might have been completed.

Wishing you lots of good luck in your baseball season, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN

DEPARTMENT OF
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

March 16, 1942.

Dr. F. C. Allen
Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

I have your letter of March 13th relative to a baseball game with Nebraska.

We have completed our schedule. Sorry you did not let me know sooner.

Very truly yours,

A. J. Lewandowski Baseball Coach

Coach A. J. Lewandowski, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Nebraska.

Doar Coach Lewandowski:

There was a slight misunderstanding regarding the wording of the minutes of our Finance Committee in regard to our baseball schedule. The boys would like to play Nebraska if it can be arranged.

I am having a conference with Director Henry and the Chancellor regarding our schedule. Is there a possibility of including us on your schedule if arrangements can be made here?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH

Mr. Gwinn Henry, Director of Athletics, University of Kansas.

Doar Mr. Henry:

I am sending you a copy of the minutes of the Finance Committee which was approved by the Athletic Board, as follows:

"That baseball as a conference sport be discontinued this spring, but that we have a baseball team to play local teams, such as Baker and Rockhurst, and conference teams whenever possible to do so without much expense."

From my conversation with you, I believe that you misinterpreted the motion. This leaves it open to play the Kansas Aggies and Missouri, according to the discussion while I was present at the Finance Committee meeting. You will recall that you left the Finance Committee conference carly to attend a meeting in Topeka that day.

oerning the meeting, so took it that the baseball team was to play a schedule of games. Am I correct in assuming that when you wrote all Big Six teams that Kansas would not play any conference schedule that this was hardly in conformance with the metion?

I have been corresponding with Don Faurot on the premise that we were to play a curtailed schedule. I will be glad to have a conference with you at your early convenience.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH

Recommendation of Finance Committee and Approved by board Jan. 6, 1942

That baseball as a conference sport be discontinued this spring, but that we have a baseball team to play local teams, such as Baker and Rockhurst, and conference teams whenever possible to do so without much expense.

Mr. Paul Krichell, American League Baseball Club of New York, 55 West 42nd St., New York City, N.Y.

Dear Mr. Krichell:

-

In reply to your inquiry of March 6th, I beg to state that our baseball schedule is undergoing some change, due to an economy program here in athletics, and for that reason I am unable to send you a copy of our schedule at the present time. As soon as our schedule of games is determined, however, I shall be glad to forward a copy to you.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

PGA: AH

AMERICAN LEAGUE BASEBALL CLUB OF NEW YORK, INC.

OFFICES: 55 WEST 42ND STREET

E.G. BARROW, PRESIDENT

NEW YORK CITY

March 6, 1942

Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas
Dear Sir:

Will you kindly send me, c/o Yankees 55 West 42nd Street, New York City, a couple of your 1942 baseball schedules.

Thanking you in advance, I am

Very truly yours,

PK: b

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 30, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Thanks for your prompt letter and we are putting you on our schedule for a game at Lawrence on April 27 and 28 and games at Columbia on May 18 and 19. I am having Mr. Spurling send you the contracts and if you want to arrange things at a fraternity house, let me know and we will get to work on it.

Sincerely yours,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 28, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I received your letter about the baseball and we are very glad you are going to play us. We would like to ask for a change in date on this if you can arrange it due to the fact that we have made some other commitments fearing Kansas might not be able to play us.

Could you take us there on Monday and Tuesday, April 27 and 28, instead of April 24 and 25?

OK Would it be possible for you to come to Columbia on May 18 and 19, which is Monday and Tuesday?

If you can/make these changes we will try to clear our schedule for dates that are satisfactory to you.

Please wire me collect Monday morning if these dates are satisfactory and if so we will consider the deal closed.

Will do whatever you can to do about the fraternities.

We plan to play games on April 24 and 25 and May 15 and 16 so our pitchers will be worked as hard as yours if we agree on the above dates.

I am sorry now that I made these other arrangements but we felt we wanted to have 14 or 15 games if we didn't meet Kansas and that is the reason why I made some other negotiations, although we can get out of them.

Sincerely

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

Sunday invo

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 27, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

We are still standing by awaiting to hear from you about the baseball games so please get us a verdict on it one way or another as soon as you can. We will play the games on the basis you want.

Congratulations on your fine basketball team and a grand season.

Sincerely,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

Mr. Don Faurot, Chairman, Intercollegiate Athletics, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri.

Dear Don:

Yesterday I had a conference with Mr. Karl Klooz, secretary of our Athletic Board, concerning our baseball schedule.

The dates of April 24 and 25 at Lawrence are satisfactory, and we will play you at Columbia on May 19 and 20. We can send the usual contract, and later if we want to fix it so the teams can stay at the fraternities we can do that. However, I think the fraternities are faced with enough of a problem without any added burden on them.

I am sorry there has been a delay in arranging our schedule, but I feel that we can consider the above dates closed.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

5544

March 9, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Alben
Basketball and Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

Thanks for your letter. I will stand by to hear from you about the baseball.

Our last baseball game is May 15 and 16 and would like to move your game up to the 19th, 20th, 21st, 22nd, or 23rd if agreeable to you, whichever suits you best.

April 24 and 25 at Lawrence is satisfactory.

Please let me hear from you by return mail.

Sincerely

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 14, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Basketball and Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Be sure and let me know about the baseball as soon as you hear as we are still holding up our schedule until we hear from you.

Sincerely,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

Mr. Don Faurot,
Department of Athletics,
University of Missouri,
Columbia, Mo.

Dear Don:

I have had so many administrative matters occupying my time that I have been unable to give you a definite answer regarding the baseball schedule.

However, I am very certain that we are going to make connections. I have an appointment with the Chancellor to talk this over, and have every reason to believe that we are going to play these games. We may not have to go to the extremity of asking the fraternities to care for the players, and hope that we can go ahead with the games with the regular guarantee.

After our game tomorrow night I will be able to write you more definitely.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA: AH

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 3, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Athletic Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

I know you are busy with basketball, but hope you will give us a definite answer about the baseball right after March 6. If you want to play us the 4 games under conditions outlined in previous letters, we will try to hold the dates open for you, and if not we would like to know so we can get a schedule with some other teams.

Sincerely,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

df/mvd

 Mr. Don Faurot, Chairman and Football Coach, Intercollegiate Athletics, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri.

Dear Don:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 5th instant.

We hope to have the baseball situation settled in a couple of weeks. As soon as a decision has been reached I shall write you again.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

February 5, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Mr. Gwinn Henry University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog" and Gwinn:

Be sure and let me know about the baseball as soon as possible. I feel certain we can put your team up at fraternity houses where it will cost you nothing for room and board. I would like to have the coach, Dr. Allen, as my personal guest.

The game here then would cost you only your transportation and when we come there we hope you will be able to put us up for the one night the same way. Please let me hear from you as soon as you can get a decision on it as we are holding off some other games in an effort to keep our conference schedule.

Sincerely,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach

Mr. Don Faurot, Chairman and Football Coach, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri.

Dear Don:

This will acknowledge your communication of the 21st instant. I have not had a chance to talk with Gwinn Henry or to the other members of the Athletic Board as yet regarding baseball. I do know, however, that the baseball boys are very energetic and hopeful of having a baseball team.

We are playing Kansas State tomorrow night and are right in the midst of examinations, so I am sure that it will be two weeks yet before a definite decision will be made regarding baseball. I regret that I cannot give you such information as you desire at the present time.

Say hello to Hi Simmons and your staff.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH -

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

January 21, 1942

Mr. Gwinn Henry
Dr. F. C. Allen
Athletic Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Gwinn and "Phog":

I am writing you both about baseball because I had a chance to visit with "Phog" during our basketball game here.

We would like very much to play you the four games we have scheduled with each team to pay their own expenses involving no guarantee. We would be willing to furnish lodging in fraternity houses or private homes for your team the one night they would be in Columbia if you would do the same for our boys the one night they would be in Lawrence.

Since you people are going to have a team I think it would be too bad if we couldn't get together for these 4 games.

I hope you will let me hear from you right away about this as we are anxious to find out if we are going to be able to get a baseball schedule, although we expect to have baseball if we can.

Sincerely,

Don Faurot

Chairman & Football Coach